Memorandum

To

Major Stakeholders

From

Mayor Bill O'Brien & Deputy Mayor Deane Rohrlach

Date

14 July 2022

Reference

Subject Chief Executive Officer Retirement

We advise that after serving Local Government for 40 years as a Chief Executive Officer, Council's CEO Mr Brian Carr has decided to retire from public office effective on Friday 7 October 2022.

We were fortunate to have Brian lead our organisation for 15 of those 40 years.

We thank him for his outstanding service to local government, the Light Regional Council and its community and wish him all the best in the future.

Council's Deputy Chief Executive Officer, Mr Richard Dodson will act in the role of Chief Executive Officer from Monday 10 October 2022.

Richard will continue to ensure the delivery of:

- Council's Strategic Plans;
- Infrastructure investment;
- · Economic tourism initiatives; and
- · Ambitious projects such as:
 - o The Great Australian Wine Trail
 - Drovers Encounter
 - o Recycled water schemes (Bunyip 2)
- As well as guide the Council through the upcoming local government election.

Richard is an experienced senior leader within local government and has the full support of Council to fill the void left by Brian;



Email light@light.sa.gov.au
Post PO Box 72, Kapunda SA 5373
Phone 08 8525 3200
Web light.sa.gov.au

Principal Office 93 Main Street Kapunda SA 5373

Kapunda Public Library and Visitor Information Centre

51–53 Main Street Kapunda SA 5373

Freeling Public Library and Customer Service Centre

7 Hanson Street Freeling SA 5372

Planning and
Development Services

12 Hanson Street Freeling SA 5372

Operations Centre 11 Stephenson Street Freeling SA 5372

Mayor Bill O'Brien

Deputy Mayor Deane Rohrlach